Hampshire & IOW Boxing Association
Minutes of the Hampshire & IOW ABA Executive Committee Meeting held via Zoom on
Thursday 8th December 2022 at 7.00pm

Participating

Chairman – P Vince, Secretary – A Pritchard, Treasurer M Pritchard, M Robinson, Mick Vince, Steve Barnes, 

Kenny Smart, Ken Charman, Jeff Mitchell, Mark Davies.
Item 1 , - Apologies were received from Avoen Perryman, Simon Veal, Jamie Wheatley
Item 2, - Minutes from the meeting held on 7th October 2022.

These minutes having previously been circulated were reviewed.

It was proposed by Mick Vince and seconded by Martin Robinson as a true record.

This was accepted without dissent.

Item 3, - Matters arising from these minutes.
AP Email from “Friends of Eastleigh ABC” – AP and PV will get together as local news says they are doing good work within the community that includes children with special needs. 
Item 4, - Correspondence.

a. From Hampshire
Hampshire Website
AP thanked Martin Robinson for his help with the Hampshire website.
New Club Application
Jimmy Smith starting up new club in Southampton.  AP sent out emails and got more than one negative response based on location to other established EB affiliated clubs – rule book states 1 mile between clubs.  EB doesn’t always enforce the one-mile rule, this is more of a guide. We have had 2 other examples earlier in the year where clubs requesting membership within 1 mile of another club were granted membership. There may be a mediation process involved. 

It was agreed that Hampshire would decline this application for membership based on the one-mile rule but the club would be offered the chance to appeal if they wanted too. In the event of an appeal England Boxing would take this over – discussion followed.
KC – What is the distance?

SB – Probably 4 to 500 yards. He will be closer to my club but conflicting with all 3 clubs as very close. Jimmy phoned me regarding his location.

PV – This is only about the club it is not personal.

KC – What are the distances between all 3 clubs?

PV – Will it only be a boxing club.

SB – I think they are doing many things as it may be a pro gym as well.

AP – EB will investigate in the event of an appeal.  I will contact Jimmy and advise him his request has been denied based on location of his club relative to other established EB registered gyms.
Darren Blair proposed all Hampshire boxers should have Hampshire T-shirts for subsequent rounds of championships
AP – Boxers tend to have their own kits – Hampshire champions receive badges and certificates.

KC – Not a boxing squad so should not have Hants vests.

PV – Boys and girls do not wear the vests.

Executive voted not to award vests to Hampshire champions.
b. From Southern Counties.

Officials Courses
AP - Official Course held at Titchfield – Ken, thank you.  On 7th January 2023.  At the moment, we have 30 people wanting to attend and 27 have paid to-date.  I have been sending regular updates to all applicants to encourage attendance to this course, everyone appears to be keen to attend
Wayne Parrot and Kenny Smart attending this course for Supervisors.
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MV – O/C Course?

b. From Southern Counties – cont’d
AP – I sent details out in June this year. I will send details out again.  Mike Hemmings will send you an invite MV.

AP – This official’s course is very promising.  We may get some active officials; I am very pleased with this response.  I will visit the course the morning of the 7th January.

KC – Will you need boxers because of the Refs?

AP – Thanks Ken, Geoff Cannell with let me know.

MD – Are there any females from Hampshire on this official’s course.
AP – Yes we have approx. 7 on the list
NABGC
AP – Thank you to the Championship Committee for helping, AP was asked by Youth Options to help organise the early rounds due to a change of personal within their organisation who were very inexperienced 

AP will meet with Chris Cooke and Tony to discuss how things will be organised for next season.

EB Regional Call
AP – Regional call with EB ran through things; the vault has been now running for 6 years.  They are going to tackle the issues with the vault.  

Boxing abroad requests will from the new season go straight to EB.

EB posted a video on the vault to help you navigate around it.

EB are going to resurrect the lifetime achievement award they previously ran. All members will be invited to nominate any member they feel should be considered for the award. These awards will take place in July 2023 in Sheffield. 

PV – Opportunities for everyone – presume needs info on recipient?

Coaches Lanyards & BCR1 Books

AP - Coaches lanyards will from next season be a digital ID. Lanyards need to be updated sometimes at several different times of the season.

It cuts down on work as updates will be updated on a database and will be downloaded onto a handheld device i.e mobile phone or iPad

Stuie Gill wasn’t aware of this, nor did he know that EB propose digital BCR1 boxer books as well.  
There followed a discussion on how this will work, AP advised that EB will instigate a working group to trial it before the new season

AP wasn’t sure how this will affect the registrar’s nationally
JM – what if some people don’t have phones that will support this kind of technology.  Will the show supervisors have to update the database or will the doctors have to do it, they will probably want more money.

AP stressed to EB that its vital that we collect membership fee’s and we withhold BCR1’s until the fees have been paid in full, without the fees we cannot operate 

Championship Entry Fees

AP – EB want all Championship entry fees and entries to go to EB via vault.  That will mean the SCABA will have to claim entry fee’s back. 

AP advised that regions carryout their weigh ins at different times due to how they run their championships and he has asked to be part of the working group to establish best practise 

We might have to change how we run our championships in SC’s, possibly run them over a weekend, we will have to discuss in more detail 
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Item 5, - Treasurer’s report.
The Treasurer presented an 8-page report.  
The Treasurer’s points of interest are as follows:  We started the 2022/2023 season with an opening balance of £13,960.23CR in the Current Account. We have accrued affiliation and permit payments bringing the total balance to £15,680.37CR, giving us a profit of £1,720.14 CR.  Our Reserve Account accrued small interest payments of £10.27 bringing the total balance to £7,706.55 CR.  Total balance of Current and Reserve Accounts £23,386.92 CR.
We are still collecting fees from some clubs in Hampshire, I note that Southampton, Waterlooville, Lawrence, Ryde and Ringwood still have affiliation fees outstanding. Typically, I would expect these fees along with any other outstanding payments to have been paid at the start of the season. 
The only miscellaneous payments/income are detailed on the Accounts Summary Sheet. Gosport made a payment in error to Hampshire that should have gone to Southern Counties. We are still showing good profits this half of the season. Next year Hampshire are hosting a Championship round, so hopefully we should be able to make a profit from this show, which will add to our end of season accounts.
The Treasurer was thanked for her comprehensive report.

Item 6, - Hampshire & IOW Training Squad. 
There was no report.
Darren put on a training session and invited all Hampshire clubs.

PV – Lack of further progression for divisions and SCABA.
Item 7, - R & J report.

There have been 13 shows so far this season with a total of 176 bouts, since we have cut back to 1 show a weekend it has taken a lot of pressure off myself appointing the officials. I'm still using the same small group of about 8 r and j and as you know we need 6 including the supervisor for a show to run .I know Aaron has worked really hard in organising the next officials course which is starting on 7th Jan so fingers crossed it gives us some new blood on the circuit .I still seem to have to chase clubs for show details most weeks but overall this season has been much easier to organise long May it continue. 
Kind regards M.Davies. 
PV – Officials are generally looked after at shows.  Thank you Mark for your hard work.

In the SCABA chat trail it was said that officials should receive payment for their time.  But we claim expenses.  But I have to say that one show I attended the officials were encouraged not to claim from the club, we don’t want this to discourage officials from attending shows.  

AP – We all should support Mark as he’s doing a great job appointing officials in Hampshire.  Thank you Mark.
Item 8, - Any other business.

PV – John Potter from Hayling Island passed away.  Billy Bessey is involved with this club.
AP – I’m not aware of this?
Item 9, - Date and time of next Executive meeting.

The next Executive meeting will be 23rd February 2023 via Zoom.

AP – The SCABA AGM will be early this year in May 2023, as we have agreed, June starts the new season.
We are looking at Thursday 4th May 2023 for Hampshire’s AGM. We may be looking at the Mountbatten Centre for the venue, however this is to be confirmed closer to the time 
The Chairman thanked everyone in attendance and closed the meeting.
